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Dear Co-Laborers in Christ Jesus,

The Apostle Paul closed his Second Epistle to the Thessalonians with these words; "Finally, brethern, pray for
us that the word of the Lord may have free course, and be glorified, even as it is with you." This is our
continual prayer that God will glorify His word in the country of Brazil. Prayer is an essential substance for a
successful ministry. Whether it be in the USA, Brazil, or elsewhere. We are very thankful for your prayers for
us personally, and for the work we are called to do daily. We greatly appreciate your financial support of our
ministry, but we appreciate your prayers even more. Thank you!

A few years ago a Christian song was very popular in the USA that included these words, "God is good, Yes,
He is, He's good all the time, ..."We are thankful for God's goodness ALL THE TIME. Even when things do not
seem to be going well, God is in charge. "He has done all things well..." (Mark 7:37)

In April, our ladies participated in the annual "Ladies Meeting" hosted by The Independent Baptist Church in
the city of Batatais, Sao Paulo. There were 430 ladies present representing 15 local churches. What a blessing
and testimony for Jesus Christ. We hosted last years meeting in the Bible Baptist Church in Bebedouro at which
time there were 12 churched represented with an attendance of 220. '

In May, our churches had their Missionary Conference and their Faith Promise commitments exceeded their
goals. Praise the Lord! Each church contributes financial support to several (12-16) missionary families and
projects. All the churches will be able to add additional missionaries to their programs. Yes, God is good, ALL

the time!

In June, we had a combined monthly youth meeting with 80 teens from our churches in Barretos and
Bebedouro. Six of them made professions of faith in Christ. Two couples from the Central Baptist church in
Barretos (parents of some of the teens) also made professions of faith in Christ. Yes, God is good, ALL the
time! We'll be baptizing these new converts soon. Pray for them.

Thank you for your faithful prayers and financial support. Please continue to pray for us as we work together.
with God here in Brazil. May God greatly bless you all.

In Christ Jesus,
Lanny & Judy Wood

Missionaries to Brazil
1973 - 2018

“Brethren, pray for us, that the word of the Lord may have free course and be glorified ..." Il Thess. 3:1



